Office of Human Resources Office of the Vice Chancellor

Craig Hall 200 South Craig Street Pittsburgh, PA 15260 412-624-8030 Fax: 412-624-4781

## MEMORANDUM

TO:

University of Pittsburgh Employees

FROM:

Cheryl L. Johnson, Vice Chancellor of Human Resources

DATE:

11/22/2017

SUBJECT: Policy on Extreme Weather Conditions

As we approach another winter season, please become familiar with <u>University Policy</u> 07-04-02, Extreme Weather Conditions which can be found in the Faculty/Staff section of the University's Policy and Procedure Manual and/or accessed through the University's website at: www.pitt.edu. Please also be aware of any additional procedures that may be implemented by your respective area/department.

The University offers an Emergency Notification Service (ENS) which is used to communicate with subscribers through voice, text, and email messages, as deemed appropriate in the event of an emergency. For instructions on how to register, please refer to the CSSD website: http://technology.pitt.edu/services/emergency-notification-service.

Below are the general guidelines surrounding University closures due to inclement weather:

- Only the Chancellor may officially close the Pittsburgh campus of the University. The Presidents of the regional campuses are authorized to close their respective campuses. Heads of responsibility centers may not suspend daily operations because of inclement weather without the express consent of their respective Senior Officer.
- The University will remain open in all but the most extreme circumstances. However, University employees are urged to use their own discretion in deciding whether they can safely commute to work. If, because of inclement weather, a staff

employee is unable to commute to work when the University is open, the supervisor should be contacted within the first hour of the workday. Such an absence will be charged against the employee's accrued vacation or personal days. If care for a dependent family member is necessitated by the closure or delayed start of a care facility or school because of severe weather conditions, sick time may be taken.

- Cancellation of classes does not imply that the University is closed.
- Should the University officially be closed, essential functions must be maintained and certain personnel may be required to report to work. Each responsibility center shall determine which of its personnel are required to work.
- If the Governor or another local governing official with authority to do so declares
  a State of Emergency, staff employees will be expected to abide by those
  directives and will not be required to use accrued vacation or personal days for
  their absence.
- Any changes to normal University operations will be announced as early as possible through the ENS, the University's official website (<u>www.pitt.edu</u>), Twitter (<u>@PittTweet</u>) and local news media outlets.
- Employees covered by collective bargaining agreements will be governed by the terms of those agreements.

For more information or questions concerning an official University closure, please contact the Office of Human Resources' Customer Service Center at 412-624-7000 and select Option #3; or, by email at <a href="mailto:hradsup@pitt.edu">hradsup@pitt.edu</a>.